
Anglican Church of Central and Western NSW 
 

Coolah—Dunedoo Parish Newsletter  
 

Newsletter 23rd  AFTER PENTECOST—  SUNDAY 8 November 2020 Year A 

COOLAH-DUNEDOO PARISH—ANGLICAN CHURCH OF CENTRAL & WESTERN NSW 

St Andrew’s Coolah - All Saint’s Dunedoo - Elong Community - St Chad’s Mendooran - St Laurence’s Neilrex 

[including the villages of Birriwa, Leadville, Merrygoen & Uarbry]  PO Box 28, Dunedoo, NSW 2844 

Office: 55 Cobborah St, Dunedoo  Phone: 63751 246 Fax: 63751 659 Email: anglican.coodun@bigpond.com 

Website: https://www.anglicanscoolahdunedoo.org.au   Locum: vacant  

Licensed Lay Ministers: Jenny Tunks 0429 866205  Lloyd Graham  63751 218 

Parish Secretary: Jenny Tunks 0429 866205 Parish Treasurer: Sue Graham 63751 218 

Admin Assistant: Barb Smith 

SERVICES UPDATE 
SERVICES BEGIN TODAY 

SUNDAY 8TH NOVEMBER AT 

ALL SAINTS DUNEDOO at 

8.30am    -  And at 

ST ANDREWS COOLAH at 9am 
 

If you are intending to attend 

the service in either Dunedoo or 

Coolah this weekend - please 

phone for Dunedoo—Jenny Tunks 

0429866205 

And for Coolah— Rosa Reynolds 

0263774532 

 

Everyone will need to sign in 

when arriving at church with 

contact details. 

 

Social distancing and use of 

hand sanitiser will still need to 

be adhered to and there will be 

no singing yet but music will be 

played.  

Morning prayer service sheets 

will be given out and whoever is 

conducting the service will  

explain any other conditions we 

need to follow.   

Please pass on this good news to 

others in the Parish and we all 

look forward to being able to 

have services again. 

If possible, please pass this 

newsletter on to others in our 

Parish who do not have the 

internet.  Thanks. 

Sentence: Watch and be ready, for you do not know on what day 
your Lord is coming..     Matthew 2:42   
 

Prayer of the Day - Eternal God, you have taught us that the night is far 

spent and the day is at hand: keep us awake and alert, watching for your 

kingdom, so that when Christ, the bridegroom comes we may go out joyfully 

to meet him and with him enter into the marriage feast that you have pre-

pared for all who truly love you;  through Jesus Christ our Lord, who lives 

and reigns with you in the unity of the Holy Spirit, one God, now and for 

ever.  Amen. 

Readings (on attached sheet)— Joshua 24:1-3a, 14-15  Psalm 78:1-7 
1 Thessalonians 4:9-18 

 
Gospel of Matthew 25:1-13 
  
 
************************************************************** 

We are still encouraged to use the Bishop’s videos for our 
Sunday worship at home. To do this go to the Anglican 

Diocese of Bathurst website. These services have been an 
encouragement to us all and thanks to our Bishop Mark for 

his guidance during this time. 
 

Stay safe everyone and please follow safe distancing and 
also wherever you need to—wear a mask for your own and 

others’ protection. 
 

If you require any pastoral care during this difficult time 
please call our  

Parish office or contact our Secretary, Jenny Tunks—

0429866205 or by email on jennyt0410@gmail.com 
*************************************************************** 
 

NEXT SERVICE—Sunday 22nd November 2020 
All Saints Dunedoo—8.30am 
St Andrews Coolah—9am 
 
Services for December including Christmas Services in all centres will be 
advertised as soon as dates are finalised. 
OUR PARISH HAS BEEN PASSED AS COVID SAFE. 
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Services are commencing again  —   to being with,  we will have services for    

November on the 8th and 22nd at All Saints Dunedoo at 8:30am and at             
St Andrews Coolah at 9am. Those who wish to attend will need to book in so if 

you intend to come to the service please phone for Dunedoo— 
And for Coolah -  
 

We are still encouraged to use the Bishop’s videos for our Sunday worship at 

home. To do this go to the Anglican Diocese of Bathurst website. These services 
have been an encouragement to us all and thanks to our Bishop Mark for his 

guidance during this time. 
 

Stay safe everyone and please follow safe distancing and also wherever you need 
to—wear a mask for your own and others’ protection. 
 

If you require any pastoral care during this difficult time please call our  

Parish office or contact our Secretary, Jenny Tunks—0429866205 or by email on 
jennyt0410@gmail.com 
***************************************************************************************************************************** ********************************************************************************************************  

THE PRAYERS 

Lord God and Heavenly Father,  

We praise you for your sovereign care of your world. We recognise that all things are 

upheld and sustained by your powerful and loving hand. So we come before you now and 

commit to you the global spread of the Coronavirus. Events like this remind us of our 

own limited control even of our own lives, so we ask for you to act mercifully in this  

situation.   
 

Please halt the spread of the virus. Protect those who are especially vulnerable; heal 

those who are sick; prevent any further death. Give wisdom to those who lead and gov-

ern that they may take every necessary step for the good of those who serve. Calm the 

hearts of those who are anxious and please grant your comfort to those who are iso-

lated, or who have lost loved ones from the virus. Exercise your sovereign power in your 

great love and bring an end to this sickness, we pray.  And we pray for your people in 

this time. Please enable us to continue meeting together.  
 

May our lives be a witness to the firm foundation of Jesus and his life-giving 

words.  Rescue our world from this sickness. Even more so, by rescuing people from the 

terrible sickness of sin.

 


